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Welcome to the latest edition of 

The Jubilee Gazette in which we are 

pleased to update you on what has 

been happening at The Jubilee 

Academy.  
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Message from Head of School

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

The Summer term is progressing well. Our Year 

11 students are working well, sitting their GSCE 

examinations and attending targeted intervention 

sessions. 

We were pleased with our ‘Preparing for 

Opportunities’, PFO Day, in which the Year 11’s 

all worked well. This event gave the students the 

opportunity to apply specific jobs and sit a mock interview. 

Looking ahead to the remainder of the Summer term, we have work experience 

for our Year 10 students. Working with Work Experience Partners students are 

going out on work experience on Monday 10th – Friday 14th June. 

Another event we are very much looking forward to is our Sports Day, taking 

place on Monday 8th July. 

Warm Regards, 

 

 

 

Dr Mike Jarrett 

Head of School
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News & Update 
 

Preparing For opportunities Day 
Our ‘Preparing for Opportunities 

Day’ was a great success for our Year 

11 students. 

Students received a variety of job 

advertisements and were asked to 

select one and complete an 

application form. All students were 

assigned a member of staff to help 

support them with this process.  

On the day itself, students dressed in 

appropriate interview attire and 

attend an interview for the job they 

had applied for. 

This interview experience really is a 

great opportunity so students, giving 

them some valuable insight into 

what to expect when they have to 

attend interviews in the future. 
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health & safety update 
 

FOOD Hygiene rating 
We are pleased to announce that 

following a recent compliance 

inspection we have upheld our Food 

Hygiene Rating of 5. 

 

 
 

 

Catering update 
We have a new menu for the 

Summer Term. 

Lunches cost £2.53 per day, £12.65 

per week. We require that you pay 

weekly in advance via a bank 

transfer. 

If you would like to purchase lunches 

for your child please contact us or 

download the letter from our 

website.  

 

 

 

 

Details can also be found on our 

website, 

www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/cater

ing 
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Healthy schools Gold Award 
The school was awarded the Healthy 

Schools London Gold Award for the 

delivering a campaign to support and 

promote healthy teenage 

relationships both offline and offline.  

The campaign entailed the 

enrolment and training of Youth 

Health champions that worked with 

key external agencies to deliver a 

series of presentations and activities 

which has had an outstanding 

response and the following positive 

outcomes for our young people. 

  

 

 

 

TFL STARs gold Award 

As a school we have joined TfL 

STARS which is Transport for 

London TFL’s accreditation scheme 

as a commitment to promoting 

active, safe and sustainable travel.  

The school delivered 25 

different travel activities, 15 

supporting activities and 8 

consultation activities, to secure the  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TfL STARS Gold Award covering 

many topics including road safety, 

the environment, behaviour on trains 

and buses.  

 

 

 

 

 

Rail safety bronze Award 

The school was awarded the Rail 

Safety Bronze Award for showing 

Students a rail safety broadcast to 

encourage young people to stay 

Switched On around the railway. 
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Update from Mr Boothe
 

Below is a list of the outside agencies 

we use to support our students. 

• “Talk it out” Counselling Service 

 

• Compass - Substance Misuse 

Support 

 

• Stop Smoking Cessation 

Programme 

 

• Mosaic – LGBT 

 

• Harrow Horizons – Wellbeing 

and mental health 

 

• Samaritans 

 

• Synergy 

 

• Brooks 

 

• KOOTH 

 

• Educational Psychologists 

 

 

Tender 

We are looking forward to working 

with Tender this Summer Term. 

Focussing on Healthy Relationships. 

Tender will be delivering Healthy 

Relationships Workshops to 

students, as well as offering staff and 

parent training sessions. 

www.tender.org.uk 

 

 

Synergy 

We continue to work with Synergy 

Theatre Project group exploring 

serious topics and issues through 

drama and presentations. 

Participation results in increased 

confidence, development of new 

creative skills, greater awareness of 

criminal activity and its 

consequences, better teamworking 

and, in some cases, re-engagement 

with mainstream education. 

www.synergytheatreproject.co.uk 

 

Brook 

We also continue to work with Brook 

Education covering topics including 

Online Safety, Consent, Healthy 

Relationships and Self Esteem. 

www.brook.org.uk 

 

Compass 

We are also working with Compass, 

providing confidential 1:1 support for 

students. 

Compass provide specialist advice, 

guidance and information on 

substance misuse, including if you 

are being affected by someone else’s 

misuse. 
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Safeguarding 
Nothing is more important to us than our students’ safety. If you have any 

concerns about your child or any other child at The Jubilee Academy, please 

contact us.  

For more information on Safeguarding see our website: 

www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/safeguarding. 

We are contactable during the holidays. If you have any Safeguarding concerns 

please contact us. Call 0203 096 1221 or email 

Safeguarding@TheJubileeAcademy.onmicrosoft.com.  

Our Pastoral Team are: 

                                      

             Ms Jermy                             Mr Odimayo                  

Our Safeguarding Contacts are:

                                                                                                   

Designated Safeguarding     Deputy Designated         Deputy Designated 

                 Lead                          Safeguarding Lead         Safeguarding Lead 

             Mr Boothe               Mr Artrey              Ms Forrester                         

 

 

 

 

 

Lead Governor for Safeguarding                       

Mrs Pittaway                                                    

http://www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/safeguarding
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Important dates 2024
 

• Monday 10th May – Monday 17th June – Yr11 GCSE Examinations 

 

• Monday 10th – 14th June – Yr10 Work Experience 

 

• Thursday 27th June, 4.30pm – 6pm – Parents Evening for Yr7, Yr8, Yr9 

and Yr10 

 

• Monday 8th July – Sports Day 

 

TERM dates 2024
 

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 15th April to Friday 24th May 2024 

Half Term - Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May 2024 

Monday 3rd June to Wednesday 24th July 2024 

(last day for students Friday 19th July) 

 

Wellbeing & Occasional days: Monday 22nd July, Tuesday 23rd July & 

Wednesday 24th July 2024 

Inset days: Monday 15th April 2024 

 

A full list of dates can be found on our website: 

www.thejubileeacademy.org.uk/school-information/term-dates 
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